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Town of Rye 

Budget Committee Meeting 

Following Town Deliberative Session 

February 3, 2018 

Revision B 

 

Present: Chairman Jaci Grote, Clerk Peter Crawford, Vice Chairman Peggy Balboni, Randy Crapo, Mae 

Bradshaw, Phil Winslow, Ralph Hickson, Ray Jarvis and Alternate Shawn Crapo for the Rye Beach 

Village District.  Not present:  Doug Abrams, Kevin Brandon.  Also present to assist in determining what 

amendments were made at the Deliberative Session:  Town Moderator Bob Eaton. 

Chairman Grote called the meeting to order in the Rye Junior High School gymnasium at 5:15 p.m., 

immediately following conclusion of the Town Deliberative Session. 

 

The following actions were taken with respect to warrant articles having budgetary impacts that were 

amended at the Deliberative Session just concluded. 

 

Article 9 (Town Hall tear-down and rebuild) 

 

 Mae Bradshaw moved that the article not be recommended.  Phil Winslow seconded.  Peter 

Crawford, Phil Winslow, Mae Bradshaw and Jaci Grote voted in favor.  Randy Crapo, Ray Jarvis, Ralph 

Hickson, Shawn Crapo and Peggy Balboni voted against the motion. 

 Shawn Crapo then moved that Article 9 be recommended.  Randy Crapo seconded.  Randy 

Crapo, Ray Jarvis, Ralph Hickson, Shawn Crapo and Peggy Balboni voted in favor.  Peter Crawford, Phil 

Winslow, Mae Bradshaw and Jaci Grote voted against. 

 

 VOTE:  5-4 TO RECOMMEND 

 

Article 12 (TD Bank purchase) 

 

 Mae Bradshaw moved that the article be recommended.  Phil Winslow seconded.  All were in 

favor. 

 

 VOTE:  9-0 TO RECOMMEND 

 

Article 15 (Fire Truck capital reserve change of purpose) 

 

 Mae Bradshaw moved that the article be recommended.  Peter Crawford seconded.  All were in 

favor except Shawn Crapo. 
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 VOTE:  8-1 TO RECOMMEND 

 

Article 28 (Dow Ln. reconfiguration) 

 

 Shawn Crapo moved that the article be recommended.  Mae Bradshaw seconded.  All were in 

favor except Peggy Balboni and Peter Crawford. 

 

 VOTE:  7-2 TO RECOMMEND 

 

Article 29 (Visioning sessions) 

 

 Mae Bradshaw moved that the article be recommended.  Peter Crawford seconded.  All were in 

favor. 

 

 VOTE:  9-0 TO RECOMMEND 

 

Article 30 (Environmental monitoring) 

 

 Peter Crawford moved that the Budget Committee’s recommendation be deleted from the article 

in light of the amendment at the Deliberative Session removing the appropriation from the article.  Peggy 

Balboni seconded.  All were in favor. 

 

 VOTE:  BUDGET COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION DELETED 

 

Adjournment 

 

 Whereupon the meeting adjourned at 5:27 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


